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Date: …………………………

Dear Patient,

We are writing to inform you that the swab taken from your pre-admission visit has detected MRSA (Methicillin Resistant Staphylococcus aureus). 

MRSA is a bacterium which can live in the nose and other parts of the body such as the groin or any chronic breaks in the skin, for example leg ulcers. Commonly the bacteria does not cause infection or harm to the patient, but we would like to try and lessen the risk of infection to you by application of ointment to the nostrils and using a body wash for a 5 day period. 

Please can you start the medication about 5 days before you are due to come in to hospital, so that you will have finished it ideally the day before or on the day of admission.

The surgery can still continue as planned, but appropriate precautions will still need to be made on arrival in hospital. This may mean that you are placed in a side room or nursed together with other patients in whom MRSA has been detected and treated.

The ointment and body wash treatment may completely eradicate the bacteria, but there is still a possibility that it may return in the future without you noticing it and without causing any harm. This would mean that with any future admission to hospital you will have further MRSA swabs to look for the presence of the bacteria.

Please find enclosed a prescription for the nasal ointment and body wash which you should take to your pharmacist. This is unless you have already informed us that you wish to collect your treatment from the hospital.

Enc.
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